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Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation § 338.1 

Corporation’s authority to deal with 
any banking practice which is deemed 
to be unsafe or unsound or otherwise 
not in accordance with law, rule, or 
regulation; or which violates any con-
dition imposed in writing by the Cor-
poration in connection with the grant-
ing of any application or other request 
by an insured State nonmember bank, 
or any written agreement entered into 
by such bank with the Corporation. 
Compliance with the provisions of this 
part shall not relieve an insured State 
nonmember bank from its duty to con-
duct its operations in a safe and sound 
manner nor prevent the Corporation 
from taking whatever action it deems 
necessary and desirable to deal with 
specific acts or practices which, al-
though they do not violate the provi-
sions of this part, are considered detri-
mental to the safety and sound oper-
ation of the bank engaged therein. 

§ 337.12 Frequency of examination. 

(a) General. The Federal Deposit In-
surance Corporation examines insured 
state nonmember banks pursuant to 
authority conferred by section 10 of the 
Federal Deposit Insurance Act (12 
U.S.C. 1820). The FDIC is required to 
conduct a full-scope, on-site examina-
tion of every insured state nonmember 
bank at least once during each 12- 
month period. 

(b) 18-month rule for certain small insti-
tutions. The FDIC may conduct a full- 
scope, on-site examination of an in-
sured state nonmember bank at least 
once during each 18-month period, 
rather than each 12-month period as 
provided in paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion, if the following conditions are 
satisfied: 

(1) The bank has total assets of $250 
million or less; 

(2) The bank is well capitalized as de-
fined in § 325.103(b)(1) of this chapter; 

(3) At the most recent FDIC or appli-
cable State banking agency examina-
tion, the FDIC found the bank to be 
well managed; 

(4) At the most recent FDIC or appli-
cable State banking agency examina-
tion, the FDIC assigned the insured 
state nonmember bank a composite 
rating of 1 or 2 under the Uniform Fi-
nancial Institutions Rating System 

(copies are available at the addresses 
specified in § 309.4 of this chapter); 

(5) The bank currently is not subject 
to a formal enforcement proceeding or 
order by the FDIC, OCC, or Federal Re-
serve System; and 

(6) No person acquired control of the 
bank during the preceding 12-month pe-
riod in which a full-scope, on-site ex-
amination would have been required 
but for this section. 

(c) Authority to conduct more frequent 
examinations. This section does not 
limit the authority of the FDIC to ex-
amine any insured state nonmember 
bank as frequently as the agency 
deems necessary. 
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AUTHORITY: 12 U.S.C. 1817, 1818, 1819, 
1820(b), 2801 et seq.; 15 U.S.C. 1691 et seq.; 42 
U.S.C. 3605, 3608; 12 CFR parts 202, 203; 24 CFR 
part 110. 

Subpart A—Advertising 

§ 338.1 Purpose. 
The purpose of this subpart A is to 

prohibit insured state nonmember 
banks from engaging in discriminatory 
advertising with regard to residential 
real estate-related transactions. This 
subpart A also requires insured state 
nonmember banks to publicly display 
either the Equal Housing Lender poster 
set forth in § 338.4(b) of the FDIC’s reg-
ulations or the Equal Housing Oppor-
tunity poster prescribed by part 110 of 
the regulations of the United States 
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